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Minutes

Ole 97 Alumni Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, August 31, 2015
Getwell Road UMC at 7:30 p.m.
Attendees: 
Bobby Spears (Chairman) 



Luke Baldridge (Vice-Chairman)



Mac Thomas (Treasurer)



Chris Solaas (Secretary)


Don Bullock (via phone)



Tony Wright (Scoutmaster)
· Recent Decision by BSA regarding Leadership Membership
· Luke – presented that the BSA made a recent decision allowing openly gay men to be leaders in the BSA.

· Legal brief from the BSA regarding this change in policy states that they will legally defend any bona fide religious institution with clear membership policies prohibiting openly gay leaders in their ministries.

· The Association is not a bona fide religious organization, we are essentially a public accommodation.

· Therefore we cannot defend leadership policies as such.

· It was suggested to Tony that the troop seek charter with a bona fide religious institution such as GRUMC. Tony said they will pursue this, but it will probably not happen in 2015.

· Trail Life

· Luke presented Trail Life as a viable option for the troop. We could charter through this spinoff organization, which would transfer all boys, ranks, MB, directly to a corresponding rank in a one-time transfer. 

· Trail Life is a Christian outdoor program very similar to the BSA but specific to the Christian faith. Ranks are parallel with different names, MB are parallel with similar requirements.

· No motion was made to pursue Trail Life further, at this time.

· Decision was made by the board to continue charter with the troop through 2016, but encourage the troop to seek charter with a bona fide religious organization for its own protection.

· Association Outdoor Activity
· Canoe Trip set for Oct 2-4. Ted Lander said he will attend.
· We will use the Troop’s canoes.
· Bobby to talk to Umpy, ranger about camping there on Red Bluff.
· This weekend or next, Board Members would go check it out.
· Finances

· Currently we have 42 paid members for 2015
· Current bank balance is $1399.49 in Association account

· $257.89 in Inc. account.

· Expenses – paid $392 to CPA for taking care of taxes for Inc. and filing MS return. Payment came out of Inc. account.

· Reiterated: All dues are to go to Association account.
· Bobby gave Mac three bank statements, a Federal Tax Return and other correspondence from MS Dept of Commerce that came to the Association mailing address.
· Closed in Prayer.

